
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

I’m happy to report that I have survived my first meeting as President of the 711 Club.  I truly appreciate the 

support I have been given and will do everything in my power to ensure that we have a successful year.  

Speaking of that, I want to reiterate to all our members that my focus and goal for this year is to increase the 

attendance at our monthly luncheons.  I know everyone at the meeting has heard me say this already. For 

those who read the newsletter, but didn’t attend the luncheons, I really want to reach out to you and encourage 

you to come back to the fold.  Our financial purpose is to provide charitable support to our members and those 

connected with the Sacramento Sheriff’s Department.  Our other real, and I believe, just as important purpose 

is to provide a base for social interaction between the retired members of our department.  This is what drew 

me to the 711 Club after having been retired a number of years.  I missed keeping in contact with people I had 

worked and interacted with during my active years.  Now, having that contact I truly enjoy the time I spend 

talking and catching up with everybody at the luncheons.  So please, to those who haven’t been to a luncheon 

recently come back.  Let us enjoy your company and catch up on what’s been happening in your lives, as well 

as ours. 

 

We will have speakers during the year but not necessarily at every meeting.  I want to have speakers with  

subjects that will be directly related to us as retirees.  For example, I have already secured Eric Stern, CEO of 

SCERS to be our speaker at the March meeting so he can give us an update on the retirement picture.  If you 

have speaker suggestions please do not hesitate to contact any of the board members with your thoughts.  

Speaking of the meeting part of our luncheons, I will try to keep the business part as short as possible so that 

we can concentrate on the social aspect.  Before I close, a tidbit of information for you.  Our Immediate Past 

President and new Board Member, Rich Madrigal, has agreed to take over the 

duties of Sunshine Chairman.  If you have any information on retirees under 

the weather please let Rich know about it. 

 

Have a safe and happy month and I look forward to seeing all of you at our 

February luncheon. 

 

John 
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1. David Wilson, Mike Dutra, Bill Schneider 

 

2. John Thompson 

 

4. Carl Stincelli 

 

5. Larry Laird 

 

6. Joe Rye 

 

7. Sam Flores 

 

8. Al Chidester, Dan Studebaker, Steve Ahee 

 

9.  Michael Barroga 

February Birthdays 

President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

 

Treasurer -Acting 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

711 Club  640 Bercut Drive  

Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

 

Jacqui LeMaster 

(916) 215-9193 

 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

 

 

Past President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2019 

711 Club Officers 

 

Bob (Hog).. can you mention to everyone about the SSD reunion in Boomtown, June 9-14? It will 

be at the Boomtown RV park just like the first one last year.  Folks who don’t have RVs stay at 

the Boomtown Hotel.  They make their hotel reservations on their own.  At Boomtown RV park, 

the group sites are under James.  There are only a few slots left together, but the park will have 

other sites if we outnumber the sites I set aside.  If they make the reservations and have to cancel, 

no problem.  They are pretty easy going there.  If someone wants to come up for the day, the best 

day is Tuesday, June 11th.  We have BYOB appetizers at noon and a catered hamburger BBQ that 

afternoon, about 5.  It was such a good time last year, catching up with everyone.  It’s a family 

friendly event. I appreciate it!  Donna James 

 

 

11. Pat Ditlevsen, Robert McFarland 

 

16. Ron Howell 

 

17. Irv Hatfield, Gary Bottini, Bob Currie 

 

18. Jeff Gordon 

 

21. Rich Peretti 

 

22. Ed Thomas 

 

25. Ron Cole 

 

26. Bart Reynolds 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

Date: January 9, 2019    Location: SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr., Sacramento 

Meeting was called to order at 12:01p.m. by John Woodhouse.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all 

present. Lunch was served at 12:13 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 

 Officers                       Board of Directors 

President John Woodhouse                                     Earl Evans        

Vice President Barbara Smith                                 Tom Guichard  

Treasurer(s) Kathy Shannon/Judi Denton               Joann Lee 

NP Secretary Nancy Gust                                        Jacqui LeMaster 

(Margaret Madrigal, substitute secty)                      Richard Madrigal 

Sgt. At Arms Sam Gault                                    Judy Denton 

General Members Present: 31    Speaker: 0    Guests 0    New Members: Denise Castello and Steve Lee 

Sunshine Report: Kathy Shannon is BACK!!! Prayers for Marv Majors, RG Smith (in Sutter Hosp.), and 

Mike Harrold (bladder cancer surgery).  

 

Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 

 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in newsletter. 

 

Old Business: * Christmas Party was impressive! 

                          * Thanks to Earl and Larry for their work on by-law updates. 

                          * Project R.I.D.E. Crab Feed, Jan. 19, 2019, $60/ tkt, 8430 Southside Dr, Elk Grove. 

                          * Re: Sac County Board of Supvrs Meeting re Inspector General – report by Steve Ahee 

 

New Business:  * Everyone please help improve lunch attendance. 

                           * Email John Woodhouse with speaker suggestions (interesting and worthwhile). 

                           * Send all RSVP’s to Kathy now, not Larry Jarvis. 

                           * Sheriff’s Department (711) is moving to old FBI bldg. at Orange Grove and Auburn Blvd,  

        no date certain yet. 

                           * As of 1/8/19 there are 272 members who have paid their dues. 

         

Meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m. Board meeting followed. 

 

Free lunches for Feb 2019 were won by Bill Kramer, Joann Lee, and Darren Hashisaka. 

 

Next meeting: February 13th, 2019 at the SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr, Sacramento. 

 

Minutes submitted by Margaret Madrigal, for Nancy Gust, Secretary. 

 

 



Next Meeting  -  February 13th, 2019 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

February 7th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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711 Club mailing address change 

The new mailing address for the 711 Club is: 
711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive 

Sacramento, CA 95811  

 

Yes, that is the same address as SCDSA. They have given us permission to use them as a mail drop. 
 

********************************************************************************************************** 

Annual Dues are Due for 2019 
Annual 711 Club membership dues are $24.00 a year and are due January 1st of each  

calendar year. To maintain a “Current” status, dues must be received before March 1.  A member of “good 

standing”, are those members who have current status of three or more consecutive years.  

 

If you have any beneficiary changes, please contact Kathy to update the your 

Information. You may use the format below to submit with your dues.    
 

Beneficiary Information: 

Member’s name: 

Beneficiary’s name: 

Relationship: 

Beneficiary's address: 

Beneficiary’s phone number: 

Other contact person (if necessary to facilitate contact): 
 

Editor note: you may print this page and cut out the above to create a form to send in. 

********************************************************************************************************** 

Opening for 711 Club webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 

If interested: 

Please contact Larry Jarvis 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

